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COMMANDER’S MESSAGE
I hope everyone had a great Holiday Season, we have a busy year coming ahead and as always
please remember to support your Post.

I’m hoping for a great turnout at our January 23, 2019 General Membership Meeting when we
will have our District Commander and the Department’s SAL Fourth Vice Commander helping
me in presenting awards to those that have gone above and beyond in helping our Post throughout
the 2018 year, including presentation of our Post 179 Legion Family Member of the Year.

The Department’s Rifle Raffle has begun, and further information is attached, for every ticket
sold, our Post will get $10.00, not a bad deal considering you have 49 chances at winning a rifle
or shotgun for $25.00 per ticket.

Our Christmas Party went very well as did our Christmas Day Dinner thanks to many of you,
Karen Miller, Greg Ingalls, Dennis Bailey, Carla McDonald, Glenn Manner, thanks for all
the delicious dishes and cleaning up afterwards. Special thanks to Mike (Madhouse) Sadler for
being our guest bartender. TEAMWORK!!!!!!!

Don’t forget to contribute to our box at the Post for the list of needed items at the VA Medical
Center, Charleston.

I wish you and your family a Happy and Prosperous New Year. May God bless those serving our
Country, especially those deployed, you and your family.

For God and Country

John Coy, Commander

FROM THE ADJUTANT
Hope everyone had a Merry Christmas/Happy Holidays. We had 17 renewals in December for a
total of 250, an 86.25% renewal rate. Members need to renew by the end of January to remain
current. It is important to renew so we can support the veteran community that needs it. We have
helped several of our post members this year, if you need assistance ask.

Have a Happy New Year!

For God and Country,

Dave Lloyd







CANTEEN NEWS
December was a great month. We had an amazing turnout for our Christmas Party. Thank you
for so many who joined to sing Karaoke. We do have some talented people around here.

Mike Sadler was our bartender on Christmas Day. Thanks for giving us the day off. The
Christmas dinner was made by our members. I hope y’all enjoyed it.

Starting off the year of 2019 we have a couple of things planned for all of you.

We will continue Wing Wednesday, thanks to all the volunteers. We always need volunteers, so
call me if you can help.

American Legion Riders are having a Mexican dinner for a fundraiser.

We had so many people come last year for Martin Luther King Jr. Day that Greg Ingalls and
I are going to make a meal for you again. We will open at 12:00, January 21st, with Fried Chicken,
mashed potatoes and gravy, collards and cornbread. This will be free until gone. We will also
have drink specials all day.

Thank you for continuing to support your Post 179.

Liz Johnson, Canteen Manager

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY
Happy New Year !!!!!!!!!!!

We all had a great time cooking lunch for our Guys at Patriots Harbor. Suzie’s meatloaf muffins
were once again a success. Suzie, Becky, Yvonne, Patti and I enjoyed visiting them.

Thank you to everyone that went to Walmart and rang the bell…our shifts collected $742.35 and
I look forward to doing it again next year. Those that rang: Paul, Ned, Jill, Katie, Brodie,
Karen (2 shifts), Tracie, Sue, Patrick, Bev and Mark. If I left you out it’s because I didn’t know
you were there.

Becky and Nicole went shopping with me for our Christmas family (who wish to stay
anonymous) and I believe those kids had a very Merry Christmas. Thanks to our Auxiliary, our
Post, our SAL and our Riders who donated to make this happen. The parents were also given a
gift card as well.

Becky and I went shopping with the donated money and were able to buy a humongous amount
of under clothes for our veterans, both men and women. We were lucky enough (thanks to Suzie)
to hit a Gildan warehouse sale at Citadel Mall. I have also seen that a lot of other items and



food have been donated as well. Thanks to all that have donated your money and your time to
shop.

If you haven’t paid your dues, now is the time before it is too late and you lose your Canteen
privileges and your longevity.

See you at the meeting 1-2-2019 at 6:30 pm.

Jill Comar, Madam President

SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION
Hope your varied holidays were all that and that and you got what you wanted and saw those who
needed to be seen! Now we get to work and hand out some money to our various charities and
try to make more. We also have to start voting to see if those members who did not renew on
time should be allowed back in.

We weld some awesome power around here, don’t we?

If you think you may have missed paying your dues, please, by all means, stop by the Post on the
first Thursday of the month at 6 pm and plead with our helpful staff to let you come in. Simple!

February 23rd, a Saturday, at 1 pm, the Great and Wonderful Internationally Known 34th (or so)
SAL Oyster Roast with Chili for them that don’t eat Oysters will be held for $15 along 50/50.

Now let us kick 2019 into gear and don’t look back!

Norman W. Meyer, Jr.

AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS
You make all these meeting where hardly anyone shows up if any at all, nothing! But miss one
meeting where everyone shows but me, you just don’t hear the end of it. Sigh!

Looks like there is gonna be a Mexican Buffet on the 19th of January, a Saturday. See the flyer
attached to the newsletter for the times. $10 all you can eat with $2 Margaritas!

Feliz ano novo and hasta la pasta or until the noodles.

Norman W. Meyer, Jr.








